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Jan Černý scores important points in the Rally 
Poland and holds the third place in WRC3 

 
 
  
 
30/6/20234 
The Costa Adeje Tenerife Sur and Ángel Bello Motorsport driver finally finished in fifth 
position in WRC3. In this way, he manages to score some important points in the World 
Championship, which allows him to maintain the third position in WRC3 with which he 
arrived on Polish event. 

 
 
Jan Černý and Ondřej Krajča achieved fifth position in WRC3 this Sunday at the conclusion of 
the Rally Poland, an event that represented their fourth round in the World Rally Championship 
(WRC) after Monte – Carlo, Sweden and Portugal. 
 
Those in the Ford Rally3 could do little in a leg that only included four special stages and just 
over 60 timed kilometers. The distances with respect to the first four classified were 
insurmountable under normal conditions, so the couple from Costa Adeje Tenerife Sur and 
Ángel Bello Motorsport took their vehicle to the final finish line in an important fifth position in 
WRC3 that awards points that can be very valid at the end of the 2024 season. 
 
Precisely, with this points, Jan Černý and Ondřej Krajča maintain third position in WRC3, one of 
the most exciting categories of the WRC. It was undoubtedly not the result that the Tenerife-
based driver wanted, especially after having carried out excellent prior preparation with a rally 
held last Sunday and the tests on Monday, but the problems found in the first and second legs 
hampered his options. 
 
“It was not the rally we wanted, but sometimes this feeling is part of the game”, said the Costa 
Adeje Tenerife Sur and Ángel Bello Motorsport driver. “The problems in the first two legs 
conditioned our participation in the Rally Poland, but we managed to overcome them to climb to 
fifth position and thus remain on the podium in the WRC3 - World Rally Championship”, stressed 
the driver of the Ford Rally3. “We take away important experience for our next participations”, 
he highlighted. 

 
This project in the World Rally Championship / WRC3 is possible thanks to the main support of 
Costa Adeje Tenerife Sur and Ángel Bello Motorsport, in addition to FBL Front Brake Light, 
Evrofin Digital & Technology, KD, Czech Motorsport, InterCars, Proresta and Auto Černý. 

 
For more information: 
Instagram: @jancernyracing.com  |  Facebook: Jan Černý  |  Web: www.jan-cerny.com 


